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Abstract
In an article in this issue of Journal of Diabetes Science and Technology, Sherwyn Schwartz, M.D., presents a study 
to validate the design of the ClikSTAR® insulin pen from sanofi-aventis and demonstrates that the device can 
be used correctly by participants with diabetes. Concern with this article lies with the selection of participants,  
which was meant to reflect the intended audience for the insulin pen device but does not address the inclusion 
of visually impaired individuals, who comprise over 20% of the adult diabetes population. Visually impaired 
individuals need to be included as part of the intended audience for insulin administration technology, and 
manufacturers of these devices need to design their products for safe use by all people, including those who 
are visually impaired. The study demonstrated successful use of the ClikSTAR insulin pen in a population that 
did not include subjects with severe visual impairment. We believe that future validation studies for insulin 
administration technology should also include samples of visually impaired users and that visually impaired 
patients will embrace the use of insulin pens designed with their needs in mind.
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